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Good afternoon everyone, may I take this opportunity to thank officers of the Boundary
Commission who have been undertaking a full review of all Wards across the whole of
Rossendale and Whitworth, I would wish to place on the record my personal thanks to
Rossendale Borough Council officers and Whitworth Town Councillor's especially Rachel
Hodson our wonderful Town Clerk, finally thanks to the people across the whole of
Whitworth from Healey Corner upto the Shawforth Boundary, all of whom it would appear
the officers of the Boundary Commission seem to both agree and support your views and
sensible observations with your representatives, sadly it would appear that for reasons best
known to County Councillor Scott Smith who had his own personal agenda, which it
would appear both the officers of the Boundary Commission and the good people of the
whole of Whitworth did not share County Councillor Smith's views given when the people
of Whitworth will always speak with One Voice for our wider community once again
thank you everyone.

Yours sincerely Councillor Alan Neal Community First for Healey & Whitworth Ward.
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